
Dear parents, carers and children, 

What a lovely sunny week we have had! It seems that spring has finally sprung, and the children have been enjoying spending time          

outdoors.  

In Bumble Bee class, Y1/2 have been learning about fractions this week, as well as continuing their learning journey about Tidy by 

Emily Gravett. We acted out the story amongst the trees on the field in role as Pete the badger, before writing a diary entry      

explaining what they, as Pete, had been doing when tidying the forest. They had some fantastic ideas and produced some great 

pieces of writing. Next week, they will be writing in role as one of the animals to persuade Pete to stop destroying the forest with 

his excessive tidying!  

Y6 are doing really well this week, and Mrs Sharp and Mrs Johnstone are very proud of them in the run-up to SATs next week. 

They have been carrying out some mock SATs and general revision, and are taking it all very positively. We wish them all the very 

best next week. A message for the Y6 children: don’t do any revision this weekend; just relax and enjoy the sunshine.  

Talking of the weekend, we have a busy two days ahead of us. Tomorrow sees Wolverton Folk and Blues Fair; this is a fun event 

for all the family. The BSA are running the refreshments tent; thank you for all your very kind donations of delicious cakes. We 

look forward to seeing you there! 

Sunday then brings the annual Walk the Wight. Many children are taking part in the schools’ version, starting from    

Freshwater Bay to complete their ‘virtual’ walk all the way to the Needles. Several staff are also taking part, either walking 

the whole walk or half of it. We wish everyone the very best of luck!  

Following filming of our bell ringing club last week, BBC South Today are aiming to broadcast this on Monday 13th at 

6.30pm. We have also been told that it may also be quite possible that snippets could run during breakfast news       

bulletins and at 1.30pm. Radio Solent might also run the story during their breakfast show. They have also said that as 

they are a news programme, schedules can change in response to breaking stories, but that is the current plan. This is 

very exciting!  

Thank you to all those who have signed up for the country dancing. We will start rehearsals next week, in readiness for Shorwell               

Midsummer Fair after half term.  

Now that the weather has warmed up, some children have starting bringing hats to school, which is great. Please ensure that these are 

named to avoid any getting mislaid. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend in the sunshine.    

       

With very best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about the importance of ‘looking at the heart’. 

Some children re-enacted the story of David becoming king. Samuel had been tasked by God 

to find the next king. He saw Jesse’s sons, who were strong and brave, but God told him to 

choose David, the youngest son, as his heart was kind and true. Because of this, David would 

make a good king and serve God and the people. 

We talked about how you can’t judge a book by its cover, and that it’s what’s inside that 

counts.  

 

 

God’s Plan, Our Prayer 

 

Father God, 

You have great plans for all of us! 

Help us by your Spirit, to serve you with our 

whole heart, 

As we each play our special part. 

Amen 

“Serve one another in love.” 

Galatians 5.13 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
Only My Opinion 

 
Is a caterpillar ticklish? 

Well, it’s always my belief 
That he giggles, as he wiggles 

Across a hairy leaf. 
 

Monica Shannon 
 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation 

from a child and/or adult. 
 

 

This week, Annie recommends: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 7th May 2024 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 94.76% 

Late marks this week: 4 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

I recommend this book because the duck is    

driving along the road and it gets stuck in the 

muck. Then all the animals come to help him and 

once they’ve got the truck out, the duck leaves 

them stuck in the muck!  

It’s funny and a little bit sad because the duck 

leaves the animals in the muck. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Pizza Beef Bolognese Roast Pork Chicken Curry Breaded Chicken Option 1 

Veggie Bolognese Veggie Burrito Quorn Roast Macaroni Cheese Veggie Fingers Option 2 

Dessert Cookie Cake Jelly Choc Shortbread Cake 



Bumble Bee Tahnee for watching Mrs Dunn using a knife and having a go herself. William for his excellent problem solv-
ing in fractions, when the whole is greater than 1. Annie for her love of learning in fractions work this week. 
She has worked very independently and represented various fractions of 12 using an egg box and counters.   

Honey Bee Alexander for fantastic independent work when dissecting a flower and naming the functioning parts.  

Ivy Bee Jared, Max C, Wilbur, Caspar, Nico, Devon and Jude for attending the early morning tutoring group with 
enthusiasm and a positive willingness to learn.  

Bee-Haviour Molly for being super kind when her friend was upset. 

Sport Bee Tahnee for always putting in lots of effort and showing the School Games Values in PE. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 





 







School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 

• Saturday 11th May: Wolverton Folk and Blues Festival 

• Sunday 12th May: Walk the Wight 

• W/C 13th May: Y6 SATs 

• Friday 24th May: Last day of term 

• Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

• Sunday 2nd June: Northcourt Manor Open Gardens (helpers needed!) 

• Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

• Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

• Saturday 15th June: Shorwell Midsummer Fair 

• Wednesday 18th - Friday 21st June: Y6 residential in London 

• Friday 5th July: Sports Day  

• Tuesday 9th July: Transition Day 

• Friday 12th July: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral 

• Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

• Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Friday 19th July: Sports Day (back-up day) 

• Friday 19th July: Summer Sizzler 

• Monday 22nd July: Science Day 

• Wednesday 24th July: Forest Day 

• Thursday 25th July: Last day of term; Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s Church 

• Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


